Hi 6J,

I hope you are all keeping well and still enjoying the extra time you are getting to spend at home with family. I know that we are still living in very unusual times but it is important that we all make the most of the opportunity to make memories with family at home.

Having been back in school with some of our class this week it has been really lovely to hear that everyone is okay and that they have been having a fun and enjoyable time. I'd love to hear some of your stories from home and some of the fun things you have been getting up to with your family, particularly if you have learnt a new skill or done something for the first time. I baked from scratch for the first time over half-term which was good fun!

Your home learning sent out each week is very similar to what we are doing in school, so make sure you are still looking at the overviews each week and keep your brains ticking over for your new start at your secondary school. Everything you can do now will only help you get ready for Year 7 and as I have said before, this is a brilliant opportunity to really work on something that you may have found tricky in school and even develop your understanding of an area you really enjoy learning about.

Over the next few weeks, we'll start to complete some activities reflecting on your time at primary school. Why don't you start to collect together any photos you have at home over the last 7 years since you started primary school – do you have any class photos or individual school photographs? These will help you to remember the time you have spent at primary school. We're sure you will enjoy looking at any old photographs and remembering your teachers and classmates from years gone by.

I hope you are all well and remember, we are still thinking about you all and we are missing you in school, it certainly is quieter around the corridors! Stay safe and look after each other.

Mr Jones